
South Muskham/Little Carlton Parish Council

Draft Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday, 19th January 2022 
at 7.30pm in the Main Hall, South Muskham Village Hall 


Membership:	D Catanach (Chair), K Brown, P Jarvis and G Shearing
Members of Public:  1

Also present:  County Councillor Laughton

                   
	83.21/22 

	Apologies for Absence and Declarations of Interest
Apologies – Received from the Councillor Gill.
Declarations of Interest – There were none made. 

	Open Session
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chair suspended the meeting and welcomed County Councillor Laughton to the meeting.

BL don’t assessment on Little Carlton road on 1st March 2022.  If anyone involved with CSW have a month of February can be monitoring.  Then need to look at anything else after that date.  Need to ensure that properly formulated and ratified. 

Just agreed extra 14m over next 3 years and doubling number of jobs in the highway.  Should get a better mend on the highways.  Also going to be 

Dealing with management of Via to ensure that get delivery of service.  Investment based on complaints received on performance of that service.  Just in the process of setting budget.   Will be an increase.  Expecting an announcement on devolution deal within next 2 weeks.  NCC one of the pilot schemes.  Will be having local enterprise fund getting more involved in capital schemes throughout the County.  Will be looking to devolve down responsibilities to District Councils.  More information out over the next few weeks.  

Will be another tube count for speed limit at some point.  Part of the process as part of experimental scheme.  

PJ – always have to go through NSDC for signs for CSW?

BL – have to will put in for enforcement unit will go on that location.  

CSW – need to be active in February.  

DC – Mentioned before – not had feedback from that.  October 2020.  Can invite to PC meeting once experimental speed limit has been confirmed.  Know if feasible as think might be something worth considering when design roads.  DC understands that there are limitations to what NCC can do.  

(Not allowed to put stones on highways verge – CB email)

Back at 7.45pm


	

	84.21/22
	Chair’s Report
The Chair wished everyone a Happy New Year.

The Chair had authorised work to the village gateway sign in South Muskham after it had suffered damage recently.  

The Chair had attended a financial training session by Parkinson Partnership thgouth the Nottinghamshire Association of Local Councils.   It had been well worth attending, with lots of information about the budget and was a good reminder of what needed to be considered.  


	85.21/22
	To approve the Minutes of the meeting held on 17th November 2021
The minutes of the Parish Council held on 17th November 2021 were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chair. 


	86.21/22

	Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the Agenda
The only item was regarding the hedge to the right hand side of Beckitt Field.  A discussion to be held with the Council’s contractor on the best way forward, as a flail cut may not be suitable. 


	87.21/22
87.1
87.2












87.3






	Financial Issues
To record Receipts  - None
To approve invoices for payment:
· Clerk’s Wages (December) - £278.66
· HMRC Payment (December) - £69.60
· Clerk’s Wages (November) – £278.66
· HMRC Payment (November) - £69.60
· EDF Energy - £9.74 – Beckitt Field
· EDF Energy - £11.94 – Beckitt Field
· Martin Talbot Builder – £61.19 - Repairs to Village Sign 
· HSBC - £8 – Bank Charges (Dec) 
· Notts ALC - £30 – Finance Training
· NSDC - £64.80 – Emptying of additional bin

To consider the budget for the 2022-23 financial year and set the Precept
Members noted the financial information circulated by the Clerk regarding the budget for 2022-23 and the spend to date against budget heads in the 2021-22 financial year.

Councillor Shearing proposed that £1,000 be allocated to commemorate HM The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  This was AGREED. 

An amendment be made to the Beckitt Field General Maintenance line, with a reduction to £500, but a new line for pest control of £200 to be included.

It was noted that the allocation of funds for the emptying of dog bins was based on a monthly collection.  The Clerk to amend this to allow for fortnightly costs instead.
The Clerk to make those changes and circulate a revised budget to Members for information.

Members did not consider any further changes were required.  

It was proposed by Councillor Catanach, seconded by Councillor Jarvis, that the Precept be increased by 5% to allow for inflation.  This would give a level of £13,717, with a Band D rate of £69.  This was unanimously AGREED.  


	88.21/22

	Planning
There were no matters to consider. 

	
	

	89.21/22
89.1




89.2




89.3


89.4

	Parish Council Matters
To receive the Safer Neighbourhood Group Minutes from 13th January 2022 and note the date of the next meeting. 
Notes of the meeting had been circulated to Members.  Councillor Jarvis had attended and would also attend the April meeting, confirmed for Thursday, 21st Apri 2022
To consider arrangements to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in June 2022
This matter had been discussed under Minute No 87.3, with funds allocated.  The Clerk was to attend the 23rd February meeting of the Village Hall Committee discuss working together to commemorate the occasion.  
To consider the NSDC Green Champions Scheme and Expression of Interest
Members noted the details of the scheme.  Regular litter picks took place in the communities
To note the allocation of a free Wildlife Hedge Pack from Newark & Sherwood District Council
Members noted the allocation of a wildlife hedge pack from Newark & Sherwood District Council.  No detail on collection had yet been received.  

	90.21/22

	Beckitt Field
There were no matters to consider.  

	
91.21/22
91.1



92.2

	Flooding, Drainage & Emergency Planning
Updates Required to Emergency Plan
Members noted that the Clerk would circulate the revised plan to Members once complete.  

Date for Flood Signage Training
The Clerk to look to arrange dates in January 2022.  

	93.21/22
93.1


93.2



















93.3


93.4
	Highways
Network Rail – Castle Level Crossing
Members noted that the Clerk continued to chase Network Rail for a response on when works to rectify the level crossing would be undertaken 
Submission of comments for Experimental Speed Limit
Members noted that the consultation period for the submission of comments was 21st January 2022.  

After discussion, Members considered that the experimental speed limit has had a positive impact on the village.  It had led to a reduction in noise, vibrations had reduced and residents had found it easier to pull into and out of the village.  

The retention of this speed limit, after the experimental trial, was considered vital due to the positive impact it had had on the community.  

The additional comments that Members would make were around signage and where the speed limit should start.  It was considered that, when approaching from the east, the 40mph should start closer to the village then drivers would be more likely to respect the limit.  From the west side, the 40mph sign should start immediately after the mini-roundabout.  Further, Members would request that the road architecture be reviewed in order to maintain that limit.  

The Clerk to ensure comments were submitted to Via prior to the closing date.  

To ratify the comments regarding the proposed diversion of Footpath 1A
The comments submitted in support of the proposed diversion of Footpath 1A were ratified and agreed by Members. 
To note the response from Network Rail regarding the South Muskham Level Crossing
Members noted the response from Network Rail.   The resident involved was aware of the response. 

It was the Chair’s intention to submit a letter in reply as there appeared to be no consistency in when the barriers were raised and lowered.  Network Rail procedures needed to be reviewed.

	94.21/22
94.1


	Nottinghamshire Association of Local Councils
Partnership with Breakthrough Communications
Members noted the information regarding training available through the Association with Breakthrough Communications.  Training costs were £30 per course.


	95.21/22

	Correspondence Received
There was no correspondence to consider. 


	96.21/22

	Other matters arising not on the agenda.  
There were no matters raised.  


	Next Meeting – Parish Council – 16th February 2022 at South Muskham & Little Carlton Village Hall.

The meeting was closed at 8.50pm



Minutes approved as a true record – 
Email: clerk@smlcpc.org  Tel: 07946 601364

